
 

21st February 2021 

Secondary News  
 

A word from Ms Andronikos  

 
Welcome back to a new block and certainly to KS3                   
and Year 13 who are now back in the building for                     
lessons! It is wonderful to see students back in                 
classes, learning with each other and their teachers. 

Students have made many comments that they are               
excited to be back, however, interacting with their               
class in person has taken some getting used to again.                   
Students have had to settle back into the routine of                   
the school day and are always reminded to ensure                 
that they are displaying the BISL Values in the                 
classroom, towards one another. 

This week also marked the introduction to the               
English Theme of this block, and the English               
department has been planning many activities for             
students to celebrate. I am excited to see the projects                   
and events they are hosting. 

On Tuesday, the Year 7, 8 and 13 students returned                   
to school just in time to celebrate ​PUST in the                   
building, with all other cohorts celebrating it online.               
A big thank you and well done to the students and                     
teachers for their enthusiastic costumes and the PTA               
for the lovely doughnuts. It was certainly a colourful                 
celebration! 

I wish everyone good health this weekend, and all the                   
best for the exam preparation ahead of the               
assessments that continue next week. 

Kind regards, 

Stephanie Andronikos,  

Head of Secondary  

 

Pust Celebrations  

Pust celebrations were in full swing at BISL this                 
Tuesday for our classes both online and in school.                 
Enjoy a selection of photos from our Pust               
celebrations live and on zoom. 

 
Can you spot the Pust enthusiasts in this group photo?  

 
Julia on zoom, the editor of the student magazine                 
embracing her inner cat lady. 

https://britishschool.si/news/2021/pust-celebrations-2021


 
Aidan scaring away winter with his creative mask (also                 
on zoom) 

 
Kevin scaring away winter with his 80s style glam hair                   
(also on zoom).  

Class photo of year 8.  

 
Class photo of 7b - can you spot the stranger things cast                       
member?  

 
Class photo of 7a - can you spot Hermoine Granger?  

 
I wonder what this convict has done?  



 
Never mind where’s wally, where’s Luka?  

 
Ms Zupanc, Ms Drofnik and Ms Begic from the 3rd floor                     
showing off their Pust costumes. 

A full collection of photos from our Pust Celebrations                 
can be found here​.  

Pust and Lent Haikus 

To kick start our English themed block and to                 
celebrate our different cultures, students were set             
the challenge to write haikus about their traditions.               
Enjoy a few below.  
 

Pancakes are some sweet 
and delicious plainly cakes 

that look like frisbees 

By Gabriel 9b  
 

The chubby pancake 
fries on the very hot pan  

Let's eat the pancakes 
By Emma + Frances 7b 

 
Fancy dress for pust 

let's dress up as the kurent 
chase away the winter 

By Mrs  Kenealy 
 

Fancy dress for pust  
covered in pancake syrup 

mom's gonna be mad 
By Ms Zupanc 

Click here ​to read more haikus. 

Welcome back!  

We were thrilled to welcome Years 7, 8, 9 and 13                     
back. Enjoy a couple of photos of students enjoying                 
some hands on lessons this week - without               
computers! Here are a few images from around the                 
school this week.  

 
Year 8s enjoying an interactive Slovene lesson. Katere so                 
vaše najljubše živali? Všeč so mi mačke. 

https://britishschool.si/news/2021/pust-celebrations-2021
https://britishschool.si/news/2021/pust-celebrations-2021
https://britishschool.si/news/2021/student-voice-pust-and-pancake-haiku-challenge


https://britishschool.si/news/2021/bisl-parent-survey-2020
https://britishschool.si/news/2021/bisl-parent-survey-2020
https://britishschool.si/events/coffee-with-the-principal-mar
https://www.flipsnack.com/9CF6F766AED/bisl-student-magazine-issue-2-block-4-2020-21/full-view.html
https://www.flipsnack.com/9CF6F766AED/bisl-student-magazine-issue-2-block-4-2020-21/full-view.html

